
 

October 7, 2005 

SCAT assessment update 

 
To assist with clean up coordination, the affected 
shoreline of Lake Wabamun has been divided into a 
total of 109 segments.  To date, clean up on 98 of 
those segments has been completed.   
 
79 of the 98 segments have been evaluated by 
SCAT Assessment Teams with 68 segments 
passing and 11 requiring additional attention. 
 
Monitoring and manual remediation efforts along the 
shorelines will continue until freeze up to remove 
any remaining tarballs or to address any  
re-oiling as a result of wind and wave action.  The 
SCAT teams will re-evaluate the shorelines again in 
the spring. 
 
The SCAT Assessment Teams include 
representation from all agencies involved in the 
remediation including Alberta Environment, 
Environment Canada, Alberta Sustainable Resource 
Development and Nichols Environmental.    
 

 
Water advisory remains in place 

 
The Capital Health water advisory on well water 
usage at Whitewood Sands remains in place 
affecting about 8 water wells.  CN is currently 
reconnecting the other residential wells using a 
process of sampling followed by shock chlorination, 
if required. 
 
CN is working with the few affected residents to 
put in place arrangements for fresh water over the 
winter.  
 
 

Next week’s Bulletin schedule 
 
The CN Information Bulletin will be produced on 
Wednesday and Friday next week. 

CN Claims Centre hours 
 
Effective Friday, October 14, the CN Wabamun 
Claims Centre will operate during the following 
hours: 
 
Fridays and Saturdays: Noon to 4:00 p.m. 
 
The last day of operation will be Saturday,  
October 29.   
 
After that day, residents who wish to file claims are 
asked to contact Jason Harris at 780-577-2561 or 
Brian Kostiuk at 780-472-3472. 

 

 

Significant progress at Paul First Nation 
 
Approximately two thirds of the total shoreline 
cleanup at Paul First Nation has been completed. 
   
Currently there are nearly 140 remediation workers 
specifically concentrating on the clean up along the 
reserve daily. 

 

   
Boat/dock cleaning program coming to end 
 
If you have a boat or dock from an affected area 
that requires cleaning, and has not yet been 
registered, please call the CN Information Line at  
1-866-694-8579 as soon as possible.  

 
 
DVDs and videos still available 

 
DVD and video copies of the shoreline presentation 
provided by Dr. Ed Owens and Dr. Jean-Marie 
Sempels are available at the CN Information Centre.  
You can arrange to have one mailed to you by 
calling the CN Information Line at  
1-866-694-8579 or by emailing 
wabamuninfo@cn.ca.      




